
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A feeling of deep wonder and thankfulness overawed my 

soul. Just a few minutes earlier I had been saying to our 

Beloved, as I listened to the song ‘Gratitude,’ that I would 

indeed throw up my hands and praise Him again and 

again, if I weren’t driving the Land Rover! I had only said 

these words when I reached the top of the hill and saw 

straight across from me four large elephants approaching 

the ‘road’ that we, along with the community and the 

local government primary school, were making for the 

local children so they could walk more safely to school 

from the hills and through the valley (granting the children 

a wider field of vision with the hope that they will be able 

to detect any nearby wildlife). Heartfelt gratitude for 

our Beloved’s tender kindness was bolstered with 

‘Hallelujah’ being voiced in the background as the song 

continued to play … and how I praised our LORD. As 

Gary was coming behind in the digger, he didn’t see 

the elephants, but I asked our Father that He would 

graciously grant Gary, and all who were working on 

the road, to also see them. The next day our Father 

wonderfully granted that all would see His impressive 

creations walk across the ‘road’, just up from the 

seasonal river where tradesmen were making a 

concrete drift for the children to cross. The concrete 

drift is now completed and we are in the process of 

daily transporting water to assist with the curing of the 

concrete. Of course, little thorn-prick troubles annoy, 

but our Father helps us through each situation and 

difficulty, and His grace is enough. 

Truly the mercies of our LORD are new every morning! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Despite exceptionally hot days, our Father has 

graciously sent rain in our area of Maasailand and 

beautiful greenery is starting to blanket the ground 

and canopies. We are so appreciative of our Father’s 

goodness.  

Bible Study is being held each Saturday and we are so 

grateful to our Father for each one He brings along, 

for the questions asked and for the desire to know 

more. This last week we studied Ahithophel, and 

there was great interest in his story and the lessons 

we can learn personally from his life, alongside 

learning more of who God is and His amazing grace. 

From this life story, there is enthusiasm to learn even 

more about Absalom’s life story and this will be 

studied, God willing, this incoming week. 

Furthermore, we give thanks for the Worship Leaders 

and Evangelists who, alongside Gary, teach and 

preach. We also rejoice that each month the church 

families from within Olkinyei come together for a 

service of prayer.   

MARCH 2023 

Prayer Points 

 Rejoice with us in the continual goodness, 

faithfulness and mercy of our LORD, whose 

steadfast love never ceases. 

 Please pray that God’s Holy Spirit will continue 

to work mightily in this place, for His glory and 

the exalting of His Holy Name, and that many 

will grow deeper in their knowledge of our LORD 

and desire to live fully and unconditionally for 

Him. 

 Please remember the weekly Bible Study and 

Sunday Services that God will teach through His 

servants and that His Holy Spirit will prepare the 

hearts of all who come. 

 Please remember our children as we are apart 

from each other, that they will be drawn even 

closer to our Beloved and desire to live fully for 

Him. Thank you. 

 


